To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations
Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services

Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE. COVID-19

April 30, 2020

General Update
Update: updates are bolded
Residential living — 1 case on Campus — Retested to be cleared
1 case on Campus — under quarantine at home
Skilled Nursing - 2 case in the care center
Personal Care - 0 cases
DV Employees - 6 cases — self-isolated at home
DAH Employees- 1 case — self-isolated at home
COVID related deaths as of 4/29/20 — 5 deaths

On 4/29/20, We had 2 residents in the care center test positive for COVID-19.

Updates will continue to be provided as necessary and are posted on our website:
www.dunwoody.org if your family is interested in following this information.

PLEASE EXERCISE VIGILANCE WITH HAND WASHING! We understand that these
circumstances are difficult and appreciate your cooperation.



Dunwoody Village

MEMORANDUM
Date: April 29, 2020
From: Sherry Smyth W
To: Dunwoody Village Residents
Re: Dunwoody Village COVID-19 Policies and Procedures

Dunwoody Village is trying very hard to protect all of our residents and staff by following CDC and
Department of Health guidelines. Many of you have been remarkable in staying home and respecting
what Dr. Lawrence and DV management has requested of you. It will be getting harder as our
Governor and other states begin to lift some restrictions and the weather gets better. However, we
know that senior living will be the last to lift restrictions. We have the most vulnerable population.

In addition, DV is required to report every positive test, every death to many, many governmental
agencies and contact trace all who may have come in contact with someone who maybe positive. If
you leave the campus to go for an emergency medical appointment you must notify Kim LaFountain
and wear a mask. \We encourage you to only fill prescriptions with a pharmacy that will deliver to the
Dunwoody Village main reception area. We encourage you to use the Dunwoody Village market.
Have your family or stores deliver your requests to the Dunwoody Village main reception area or get
on the Acme wish list through Erin Price. All items delivered to the main reception area are delivered
to your front door (by DV staff) with no contact. Pharmacies, grocery store and doctors’ offices can
be dangerous to all of us but especially people over 80 years young. Wearing a mask is important to
the people you encounter, but they do not necessarily protect you form getting the virus!

Please understand that while some people positive with COVID-19, do not have very serious
symptoms, but can still be spreading the virus, other people become gravely ill and some pass away.
Dunwoody Village takes this disease very seriously and we appreciate and expect your cooperation.

Your Residence Agreement (contract with Dunwoody Village) states that “Dunwoody may terminate
this agreement for just cause and delivery of 30 days written notice...” Just cause shall include ... the
failure of the Resident to abide by Dunwoody’s rules, regulations, policies and procedures...or a
determination that... continued Occupancy in the Living Accommodation by Resident creates a
serious threat to life, health, safety... of the Resident or other Residents

Please call me 610-359-4427 if you have any questions.
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